
ALLAMUCHY SCHOOL PTO MEETING MINUTES – APRIL 15, 2014 

Venita Prudenti, Co-President, called the meeting to order at 7:34 p.m. in Room 149 at the Allamuchy 
Township School. 

Present: 8 members were present, including 5 officers 

Secretary's Report 

Gina Reardon, Secretary, presented the March 2014 meeting minutes. 

Gina read a thank you note from Melissa Arimbeide for the second grade binders; a thank you note from 
Pat Gardner for the mini enrichment unit. 

A motion to accept the minutes as written was made by Paula Waeschle   

Second:  Sue Costello 

Motion Carried. 

Treasurer's Report 

Tiffany Ulch , Treasurer, presented the Treasurer's Report.  

A motion to accept the Treasurer's Report as written was made by Venita Prudenti.  

Second: Paula Waeschle 

 Motion Carried. 

Tiffany also spoke about having consistency for next year with regard to tickets for TOTT. She noted that if 
you are working all night, you should not have to pay for a ticket.  Everyone seemed to be in agreement. 

New Business 

1.  NJ ASK Test Snacks 

The PTO has sponsored NJ ASK Testing snacks for the school 2-8th grades annually.   
Snacks for testing: 
Rolled gold pretzels 1/grade 
Gold fish 1/grade 
Water 1/student 
 
Gina to pick up snacks and waters and bring to school after spring break.  Gina was given the Sams Tax 
Free Card for the purchase. 
Motion to approve up to $200 
Paula 
Kara 
Motion carried.  

2.    Project Graduation  

Hackettstown High School- Donation for the night of graduation where students go to an undisclosed 
location.  We have approved in the past.  Tiff to check what we approved in the last year.  We will 
approve same amount we gave last year. 



UPDATE:  The following is an email from Tiffany: 

Hi everyone, 
  
I looked up what we paid out last year: 
  
Project Graduation - $200 
Highest GPAs – 2 @ $300/ea 
Sno cone – $183.25 
  

Tiffany 

3. High School Scholarship for Highest GPA 
One girl and one boy from Allamuchy are annually given a scholarship from the PTO for the 
highest GPA.   
Questions to ponder – do we continue doing; can the scholarship be given to 2 kids of the 
same sex if they are the top GPAs? 
Paige to inquire as to who the two students are. 
TABLED PENDING MORE INFORMATION 
 
UPDATE:  email from Tiffany:  Last years scholarship was: 

Highest GPAs – 2 @ $300/ea 
 

4. Snow Cone Machine for Field Day 
PTO has provided in the past. 
Motion to accept Venita Prudenti 
Second Paige Schmeideke 
Motion Carried. 
UPDATE:  email from Kara 
 
Ok it is booked and will be $176.25.  (snow cone machine) haha    thanks kara 

5. Dress Code Committee 

Miss Chickey has asked for volunteers to be on a new committee for the school dress code.  Kara, 
Venita and Gina volunteered. 

Old Business 

National Spelling Bee 

Paige spoke about Tim Nagle who attended the National Spelling Bee.  He was the only representative 
from Warren and Sussex Counties.  Paige accompanied him to Rowan University. 

Receivable Chair  

Tiffany requested additional help for collecting dues and making deposits.  Instead of changing the bylaws 
to ass c Co-Treasurer, a Receivable Chair position will be created.   

Paula offered to collect dues. 

Emails 

Adjournment  Meting was adjourned at 8:47 p.m. by Kara Fragale 


